
 

 

Detour Notice: Route 3 Cannon – Temporary Road Closure for Construction 

Route 3 Cannon will experience a temporary detour due to a full road closure on 
Cannon Street between Birch Avenue and Sanford Avenue for construction 
activities. This disruption will occur on Tuesday, October 14, 2025, and will affect 
service between 9:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. Please see below for full details. 

 

Full Road Closure 

Cannon Street – Birch Avenue to Sanford Avenue 

Start: Tuesday, October 14 at 9:00 a.m. 

End: Tuesday, October 14 at 5:00 p.m. 

 

Route 3 Cannon Detours 

Westbound to Downtown: 
From Cannon Street and Birch Avenue, 
→ Right on Birch Avenue 
→ Left on Barton Street 
→ Left on Wentworth Street 
→ Right on Cannon Street 
→ Resume regular westbound routing 

Eastbound to Reid & Dunsmure: 
→ Continue on current detour routing 

 

Out of Service Stops 

Cannon at Birch 

Cannon at Sanford 

Cannon at Wentworth 



 

 

Temporary Stops 

Barton at Sanford (shared with existing Route 2 Barton stop westbound) 

Wentworth at Cannon 

Note: A temporary stop cannot be added at the starting point of the detour due 
to on-road parking around the northeast corner of Cannon and Birch. Customers 
are advised to use the existing Route 3 Cannon stop at Cannon at Gibson, located 
one block east of Birch. 

 

A map of the detour routes for October 14 will be provided at the bottom of this 
notice. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Detour Map (Oct 14): 
 

 
 

Image description: Map showing detour as described above.  
 


